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EnviroCon (EPA Reg # 9804-3) is the only EPA registered product under the 
FIFRA classification for pesticides that Air-Care purchases, stocks and ships.  
This product is not used in agricultural applications, but is a microbiocide product 
documented by EPA  for use in HVAC systems. EnviroCon has a 2 page 
document with specific instructions and cautions for the use of this product in 
HVAC systems and specifically air ducts. This document and the MSDS sheet 
are shipped with every case of EnviroCon. 
 
Air-Care will follow OSHA MSDS procedures and guidelines for safe use of all 
chemical products as described in the attached document.  Since EnviroCon is 
registered by EPA, Air-Care will address it specifically in its procedures as 
described in this addendum. 
 
The Air-Care safety officer, currently Wayne Tracy, Operations Manager, is the 
designated coordinator for EnviroCon within the workplace and shipments to Air-
Care customers.  A backup officer will also be designated to perform the required 
tasks when the Safety Officer is unavailable; this currently is Slavko Lazic, the IT 
Manager.    
 
Once annually, in January, the Safety Officer will contact Bio-Cide International 
to download the latest MSDS information and any related documents and 
request any EPA activity regarding this product such as Label changes regarding 
the use of this product in HVAC applications.  A search of the www.EPA.gov  site 
for “EnviroCon” will also be performed annually and new activity will be reviewed 
and implemented as required. 
 
The latest EnviroCon MSDS information and application and cautionary 
documents will be kept on file in PDF form on an Air-Care server so it can be 
accessed for printing, faxing or emailing to any customer requiring it and for all 
Air-Care employees that may handle it when shipments arrive or when it is 
shipped out. The most recent MSDS is dated March 2011. The Air-Care website 
will also have the latest MSDS information posted for EnviroCon. 
 
The information regarding the safe handling of EnviroCon in its application, 
accidental spills, clean up of spills and disposal of empty containers will be 
presented Annually in one of Air-Care’s Safety Training meetings for all 
Employees.  This information will also be published annually in one issue of Air-
Care’s email News letters to all active customers. 
 
Air-Care will print copies of the MSDS sheets and include it in all shipments of  
EnviroCon to its customers. 


